





as existing facilities. This category does not include actions that: involve new or
relocated discharges to surface or ground water; will likely result in the
substantial increase in the volume or the loading of pollutant to the receiving
water; will provide capacity to serve a population 30% greater than the existing
population; are not supported by the state, or other regional growth plan or
strategy; or directly or indirectly involve or relate to upgrading or extending
infrastructure systems primarily for the purposes of future development.”

EPA Region 9 has determined the proposed change to the project remains eligible for a
categorical exclusion under 40 CFR §6.204 (a)(1)(ii), as the project involves functional
replacement of drinking water system components, and minor upgrading and rehabilitation of
existing drinking water infrastructure. This project is intended only to meet existing water needs
because the increased well capacity is intended to replace several old wells while still meeting
peak system demand. Bellflower may not exceed its existing water rights; therefore, this action
is not expected to induce growth.

Extraordinary Circumstances

EPA Region 9 has reviewed the proposed changes to the original action to ascertain whether the
proposed project involves any of the extraordinary circumstances identified at 40 CFR §
6.204(b)(1)-(10) and has determined:

(1) The proposed action is not known or expected to have potentially significant environmental
impacts on the quality of the human environment either individually or cumulatively over time.
The City provided its residents a 30-day public review and comment period on the original
environmental documents in April 2008. EPA requested the City provide analysis of the
proposed project changes with regard to potential environmental effects. The City’s amendment
to the EID reviews growth inducement, light and glare, noise, and aesthetics as each applies to
nearby residents. Between the building and residences is a rail corridor; the closest residence is
located 159 feet from the proposed pump building. The sound of operating mechanical
equipment is expected to be minimized by housing the pump within the building, and is not
anticipated to exceed the City’s noise limits. According to the City of Bellflower, if the City’s
building inspector determines additional attenuation measures are required, they will be
provided. The masonry building and eight foot wall will each enhance the security of this
critical drinking water infrastructure. The City’s analysis concludes that the cumulative effect of
the changes is negligible. Bellflower described the scope of the proposed changes to the project
in a December 2010 Addendum to its 2009 Mitigated Negative Declaration. The City plans to
hold a public hearing on the Addendum to the Mitigated Negative Declaration once the design
for the proposed changes is complete.

(2) The proposed action is not known or expected to have disproportionately high and adverse
human health or environmental effects on any community, including minority communities, low-
income communities, or federally recognized Indian tribal communities. The original
consultation and analysis remains applicable because the project location is unchanged. The
original Categorical Exclusion is attached.











